

## **Monthly Newsletter**

Volume 11, Issue 7, August 1, 2006

## Regional Youth Coordinator

Hi my name is Allister Milne, and I am the new Regional Youth Coordinator. I will be working with the Youth Interns and their Directors of the 38 CAP sites. I look forward to working with these individuals of each of the capsites. I have been working on the Broadband Survey and have recently met with David Holman to test the antennas and radios that we were thinking about using for the Broadband Project. I will be also working on installing the Broadband receivers and installing them into peoples houses.

- •Training, supporting, and overseeing Youth Interns at CAP Sites
  - Ensuring CAP priorities are met by Youth Interns in your assigned region
  - Preparing reports for CAP YI as required
  - Identifying and writing success stories on CAP YI
  - Developing links and communicating with the CAP Sites in the Regional Coordinator's assigned region
  - Liaising with the Provincial Coordinator regarding the regional implementation of CAP YI on an ongoing basis
  - Keeping track of the Youth Interns invoices, payments, and hours.

Industry Canada's CAP YI receives funding from Human Resources and Social Development Canada (HRSDC) annually to hire youth between the ages of 15 to 30. Youth are hired either through the Summer Work Experience stream or the Career Focus stream:

- Summer Work Experience targets students who were in school prior to the internship and who are planning to return to school full-time after the internship. Funding from the Summer Work Experience Stream may be spent in the summer, fall or winter; and
- Career Focus stream targets high-school graduates that have some post-secondary education.

## Summer Career Placement

My name is Lindsay Detta. I have recently started working at *The Edge*. My objective is to familiarize myself with all of the equipment at *The Edge*. The reason for this is so I am able to assist anyone who comes in and are looking for help or assistance. Right now I have been working on organizing the Music by the Lakes Edge festival coming up on August 5<sup>th</sup>. I am also working on the August newsletter that will be sent out at the beginning of August. Overall I like working here because it is enjoyable; everyone is friendly, and I am learning new things everyday. We are very organized here even though we have had to do a lot of trucking around between *The Edge* in the basement and *The Edge* in Piano's Plus

Celebrate the long weekend by joining us at the *Music By The Lake's Edge Festival* on August 5<sup>th</sup>.



David Holman, representative from In The Air Networks, came to visit The Edge on Friday the 21st. He was here to test the radios and antennas for the Broadband project. We had a very fun time. We set up a temporary tower here at the Outpost Clinic, and then we headed up to Goat Mountain to make sure that we were on the same track with the tower that was set up here. The computers talked and everything worked just fine and dandy. He told us to remember his password that he uses and what cords go in which plug in. Well Lindsay certainly remembered everything. David had a hard time believing that she could remember all of this because he had a hard time remembering it all himself. We had a very good time making sure that all of this worked although it was thought that Lindsay's memory might have to be erased because she knew all of the passwords that David had told. All in all it was a great success towards the Broadband Project.

Special Thanks To:









